Graduate Committee MINUTES
September 10, 2012

Action Items
· International student awards—
This award is traditionally given to PHD students close to graduating but can be awarded to anyone meeting the qualifications.  The Committee can choose five nominees.  After nominations and discussion, the following five international students were chosen:

Hyejoon Rim—PR—Advisor, Ferguson 
Vivi Xie—ADV—Advisor, Morris 
Becky Zhang—ADV—Advisor, Armstrong 
Sarab Kochhar—IC—Advisor, Molleda 
Weiting Tao—PR—Advisor, Kim/Ferguson
Discussion items

· TOEFL score changes—
We currently require a total score of 80 over the four sections of the TOEFL.  Out of that 80, one section—the Speak test—is required to have a score of 26.  This leaves only 54 points spread across the other 3 sections resulting in admission with low scores in some of the sections.  The committee discussed raising the required score to a 90.  Our peer institutions require scores ranging from 61 to 105.  The minimum of the top tier would equal 94 points total and that’s well above the required 80. The top of the intermediate tier equals the 90 point requirement.  Walsh-Childers and Calvert asked what percentage of admittees from fall would have been denied.  Treise will get the number from Sarah Lee and report back next meeting.   It was suggested that grad coordinators ask for justification to admit someone who scores below 90.  This topic will be revisited at the next meeting.
· Combining theory/research—for a future meeting.
· SLOs—
Our SLO for the doctoral program is now posted on the University’s web site as an example.  This met with Brophy’s approval.
The 4th page of the report lists the actual SLOs.  Treise added a section on research, the assessment cycle, the assessment timeline, the measurement tools and the oversight—the last page is an example rubric—it goes with the very first knowledge SLO—the 5 Advanced level courses on page 4.  

She wants the committee’s input as well as the grad faculty’s.  She’ll need to do an example rubric for each of the 6 SLOs.  She asked that the committee look over the SLOs and tell her if it’s something workable, doable, good.  Treise said it’s a good exercise.  It’s in two measurement scales—Content and Timeliness—for the Advanced Level classes (doc students have to take 5).  This applies to all Advanced level classes (those that produce a conference or publishable quality research paper).  
Ostroff suggested:  You can’t use the assessment as part of the grade for the course.  Treise said the assessment is for the assignment, not the course.  Brophy added the stipulation of 75% of assessment 25%.  This will be changed.
DT wanted to know if she should go ahead and develop the remaining SLOs using that rubric.  Morton suggested that instead of using the word “suitable” for a conference/publication the wording could be “meets the standards for.”   This will be changed.
Committee –general consensus is that faculty who teach advanced classes will like this rubric and that it is the way to go.

· Update on distance programs—
Spiro reported on the online programs.  Web Design has 28 students and has generated $164,758.10.  The Global Strategic Communication program has 33 students and has generated $150,821.69.  The new Social Media specialization is currently being reviewed by two university bodies and will be launched when approved.  Kiousis expects approval this fall with a start date of Summer 2013.  Our College leadership is looking at incentives for the development of online programs—grad and undergrad—for faculty members.
Molleda is in Columbia exploring potential partnership there similar to that of the GSC with Sao Paola—would involve more shared coursework.  If it proceeds, that will be brought to grad committee for further vetting.

Questions asked about how much we are paying for the online programs.  Kiousis said we’ll have a better handle by the end of fall.  He’s sharing the information at this point to show potential for the future.  This is revenue for fall, not counting expenses that will come out of it.  

We get more revenue from off-book students and we control this money much more than state revenue.  Instructors get paid a flat rate GSC and a flat rate in Web Design up to a point and incremental after that.  

We charge a higher rate for GSC courses right now but an item under review at the Board of Governors is to raise the Web tuition to be equal to GSC.  It’s expected that the enrollment for GSC will peak at about 200 and about 90-100 for Web Design.  The Web Design classes are more creative and there are more live classes. The GSC classes are more asynchronous to allow for larger enrollments.
· Focus grad program/reworking tracks (combining, rethinking)  classes/thesis/project—for a future meeting
· 4/1 programs—for a future meeting
· “Holes” in processes—
Holes in process allow students to threaten to sue.  
1. Big one is the independent study form which does not include what the student will do for the credits.  Students write something and the instructor never sees it or the student does not write anything.
Cleary suggested making the forms double-sided and signature line should be on the back of the form with the description.
2. Reading lists—when faculty doesn’t require a reading list and then the student complains that the question came out of nowhere.
3. Students being told the questions—sometimes students are told some of their questions, but not all, and the student does poorly on the ones they weren’t told and then threaten to sue because they say it isn’t fair.

Treise said she can’t force faculty to implement #s 2 and 3.  It was suggested that in the preplanning meeting the committee should discuss this issue and agree on a scenario.  Some professors want the “academic freedom” to not give a reading list or to tell the students the questions if they want.  Ferguson asked how this applies to academic freedom.  She said she thought academic freedom is “the right to teach whatever you want in the subject area.”  Treise asked Ferguson to bring this up in the graduate faculty meeting.

Walsh-Childers suggested it could be said that “it is the College’s policy that faculty will do it this way and follow the stated policy.  No faculty member who does not adhere to this will be protected by the college in a lawsuit; the College won’t back you up.” There is not a university policy.  Discussion followed about how other colleges do the exams—some give the questions ahead of time and they write their exams outside the college; others give the questions to students prior to the written exam.  
Calvert suggested in the interim having a document that states something like… I understand that I may or may not receive the questions ahead of time, it’s up to the discretion of the professor; you are not entitled, it’s the professor’s choice.

Treise mentioned a document Joy Rodgers put together for Colloquium regarding the qualifying exam process.  It was agreed that her document should be shared with faculty as well as students. 

Treise asked if a reading list should be required and the response was, “yes.”

It was suggested that a paragraph be added to the policy: “Students should understand that the exam is not just about the readings.  The reading list should just inform your answers, and may include other topics.”
Kiousis suggested that at Grad faculty meetings give an annual reminder each term of the process—remind them that students shouldn’t expect to do a proposal and a defense of any thesis, project, or dissertation in the same semester.
ATTENDING:  Treise, Calvert, Cleary, Ferguson, Kiousis, Mahone (student rep), Morton, Ostroff, and Walsh-Childers.
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